
 

 

  

805 Central Avenue East ● PO Box 267 ● St. Michael MN 55376 ● www.mntownships.org 

MAT: (763) 497-2330 ● MN WATS (800) 228-0296 ● Fax (763) 497-3361 

 

Executive Director:  

Jeff Krueger 

 

General Counsel:  

Steve Fenske 
 

Staff Attorney:  

Karl-Christian Johannessen 

 

 

February 8th, 2022 

 

 

 

 

Rob Leighton 

Nolan, Thompson, Leighton & Tataryn, PLC 

Attorneys at Law 

1011 1st Street South, Suite 410 

Hopkins, MN  55343 

 

Re: HF 2992/SF 2623 

 

Dear Rob:  

 
As the Executive Director of the Minnesota Association of Townships, I wanted to let you know that MAT 

acknowledges the need to fix a problem for tow vehicles which HF2992 & SF 2623 appear to do. The Association 

also wishes to express concern to our legislators about the many weight exemptions that our Legislature has passed 

without any additional funding to pay for damage done due to those exemptions.  

 

We request the Legislature provide an annual $20 million increase for township infrastructure. 
Townships must avoid further reliance on local property taxes, thus protecting the public’s safety and 
helping stimulate and sustain economic growth in the State. We support targeted investments where we 
can have the greatest impact. 
 
Let me know if I can be of further assistance to you.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Jeff Krueger 
Executive Director 
 


